

## Board of Directors Resolution Authorizing the Committee for Dulles to Join the Rail to Loudoun Coalition

WHEREAS: The Dulles Corridor Metrorail Project is critical to meeting the transportation needs of Loudoun County and the Metropolitan region.

WHEREAS: Rail to Loudoun is critical to Loudoun's future, its economic growth, prosperity and the quality of life of its residents, employees, and visitors.

WHEREAS: The capital cost of Rail to Loudoun should be viewed as an investment in Loudoun's future.

WHEREAS: The Loudoun County Board of Supervisors is taking initiatives to keep the annual operating and maintenance costs for Metrorail reasonable and cost effective.

THEREFORE: The Committee for Dulles, a long-time supporter of Rail to Dulles and beyond to Loudoun County, joins the Rail to Loudoun Coalition and urges the Loudoun County Board of Supervisors to remain a funding partner for Phase 2 of the Dulles Rail Project.

The Rail to Loudoun Coalition is comprised of organizations, home owners associations, businesses, non-profits and individuals that support RAIL TO LOUDOUN. The Coalition invites you to join this non-profit coalition organization. Petitions can be found on the website: <a href="https://www.RailtoLoudoun.com">www.RailtoLoudoun.com</a>.

Richard C. McCary

President

February 16, 2012